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Pursuant to notice filed with the Secretary of the State and posted on the agency’s Web site, the 
members of the Section 10-4b Impartial Hearing Panel held a virtual meeting via Teams on Friday, 
June 30, 2023, for the Killingly matter. This virtual meeting was livestreamed  
(https://youtube.com/live/axiYQIMhhyU?feature=share) to allow for public access attendance at the 
meeting. 
 
I. Call to Order 
 

Vice Chairperson Erin D. Benham called the Section 10-4b Impartial Hearing Panel meeting to 
order at 10:21 a.m. 
 
Present:  Erin D. Benham, Vice Chairperson 
   Erik M. Clemons 
   Allan B. Taylor 
      
Attorney:  Assistant Attorney General Darren Cunningham 
    

Vice Chair Benham requested a motion to go into executive session. Board Member Clemons moved, 
and Board Member Taylor seconded.  
 
Present in executive session were Vice Chair Erin D. Benham, and Board Members Erik M. Clemons, 
Allan B. Taylor, Assistant Attorney General Darren P. Cunningham, and Staff Assistant Aldith Dewar.  
 
Vice Chair Benham requested a motion to exit out of executive session and join a regular meeting. 
Board Member Clemons moved, Board Member Taylor seconded.  
 
Vice Chair Benham announced that the Section 10-4b Impartial Hearing Panel would next meet on 
August 2, 2023.  
 
Vice Chair Benham asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting, Board Member Clemons moved, Board 
Member Taylor seconded.  
 
Vice Chair Benham adjourned the meeting at 11:17 a.m. 
 
 
 

Prepared by: _____________________________________ 
Charlene M. Russell-Tucker, Secretary 
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